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September 12th, 2022 

 

 
Dear Families, 
 

It was with much sadness on Friday morning we awoke to the very sad news that 

our Queen of 70 years had passed peacefully into eternal rest.  Queen Elizabeth has 

served our Country as our head of state throughout her reign.  She was an incredibly 

strong woman and a great role model to many, myself included.  On Friday 

morning, we lowered our flags to half mast for the official period of mourning. We 

also held a beautiful memorial service for our Queen with the children to pray for 

her and to give thanks for her incredible life.  May God Grant eternal rest to Queen Elizabeth and may she rest in 

forever in peace. 

 

Production 

The children are so very excited about the production this coming Thursday night at Marian College starting 

promptly at 7.00pm.  All children must be dropped off at Marian by 6.00pm.  The doors will open at 6.30pm for 

the audience to enter the auditorium.  We only have 50 tickets remaining, so please jump online and secure your 

tickets as soon as possible. 

  

Special thanks to all of the staff involved, but extra special thanks to Ms. Ree and Ms. Grace for their direction 

of our production, also to Ms Katherine and her band of volunteers who have made nearly all of the costumes. 

Congratulations and thanks to Bitanya (Grade 6) for becoming our student director and supporting your friends 

in their performances. Thanks to Adele Jeffery (Lidia’s mum) for her support with the sound and lighting at 

Marian College.  Thank-you to Mr. Ray Pisani from Marian College for allowing us to use the Auditorium for 

this very special occasion and the way you are always prepared to support our school.  

 

Footy Day 

On Friday children may wear free dress and dress up in their footy colours.  Thanks to Ms Giuffrida for organising 

our 2022 annual footy day.  It will be a fun way to end the term.  

 

End of Term 3 

Please remember that school finishes at 1.45pm on Friday for term break.  We will return 

to school on Monday October 3, 2022 for term 4.  

 

Father’s Day 

Thanks to our band of helpers who supported Leah and Cora with our Father’s Day stall 

this year.   

 

We were very pleased that all children were able to take a gift home to their dad or 

important male in their life.  We are also very happy that we were able to raise $900.  

 

 

 



 
Term 3 Dates 

 Sep 12, 2022 Production Full Dress Rehearsal (all day at Marian College) 

 Sep 15, 2022 7.00pm - Production Performance - Wizard of Oz (Marian Auditorium) 

 Sep 16, 2022 9.15am - Footy Day Parade 

 Sep 16, 2022 1.45pm - End of Term Three 

Term 4 Dates 

Oct 3, 2022 Term 4 Begins 

Oct 13, 2022 Art Show Night 

Oct 20, 2022 1/ 2 Excursion 

Oct 21, 2022 Minnie Vinnie’s Mission Fete 

Oct 24, 2022 St. Anthony Claret Feast Day & Multicultural lunch 

Oct 31, 2022 Report Writing Day – School Closure 

Nov 1, 2022 Melbourne Cup Day – Public Holiday 

Nov 2, 2022 All Saints & Souls day Mass @ 2:15pm 

Nov 3, 2022 Prep Outdoor Education @3.30pm – 6:30pm 

Nov 21, 2022 2023 Prep Transition Day 1 2023 @ 9:15am – 10:30am 

Nov 28, 2022 School Closure – Review PL 

Dec 1, 2022 2023 Prep Transition Day 2 2023 @ 9:15am-10:30am 

Dec 5, 2022 Learning Conversations (12:00-7pm) 

Dec 8, 2022 Celebration of Learning/Carols 4.30pm- 7pm 

Dec 12, 2022 P-6 2023 Orientation Day @ 9:00am-10:30am 

Dec 13, 2022 Year 6 Graduation Mass @ 6pm 

Dec 14, 2022 Year 6 Big Day Out 

Dec 15, 2022 End of Year Mass & Morning Tea @ 9:15am 

Dec 16, 2022 Last Day for Students @ 3.15pm 

 
As always, thank you for a wonderful term and the way you continue to support your child/ren’s learning. 

 
 
 

Karen Bergin  

(PRINCIPAL) 

 

 

 
MAY OUR CHILDREN FLOURISH 

We have zero tolerance of child abuse and all allegations and safety concerns 

will be treated seriously and reported in line with our legal obligations, our 

moral obligations and our school policies. Creating child-safe environments is 

a dynamic process that involves active participation and responsibility by 

parishes, schools, families and communities. It is marked by collaboration, 

vigilance and proactive approaches across policies, procedures and practices. 

As a Catholic Community we 

respect the Wurrundjeri people, 

traditional custodians of the land upon 

which our school resides, and commit 

ourselves to reconciliation and justice 

for all in our community and nation. 


